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ESCALATION # E30

June 15, 2004

John Berard

Covad Communications

Dear Mr. Berard,

This letter is in response to your June 8, 2004 escalation regarding Covad’s request that Qwest reissue PROD.05.26.04.F.01729.LineLoopSplitLineSharing as a Level 4 change.  
CLEC ESCALATION COMMENT:

Covad strongly feels that this notification, PROD.05.26.04.F.01729.LineLoopSplitLineSharing,  should not be issued as a level 2 notice due to the fact in the current Line Splitting PCAT V 16 it states that: The customer of record may designate an authorized agent to perform ordering and/or maintenance and repair functions.  This is clearly a major change in process and therefore should be issued as a level 4 notice.

This current notice is not allowing Covad as an agency company with authorization from the customer of record to perform the ordering and/or maintenance and repair functions as outlined in the current PCAT.

Covad strongly disagrees with the response received from our Account Team last Friday.  This is a change in process as Covad has always represented ourselves as a Covad Employee calling on behalf of our Partner that we have an agency relationship.  Covad does not agree with the change that is being proposed whereby we would be required to represent ourselves as our partner.

QWEST RESPONSE:

No recent changes have been made to the PCAT.  The notice, PROD.05.26.04.F.01729.LineLoopSplitLineSharing, referred to by Covad was not a Level 2 notice, but a process compliance notice sent to the CLECS.  This MCC notice was intended to bring consistent management of agency relationships in Qwest centers in accordance with the PCAT.  

The reference to the Line Splitting PCAT provided by the CLEC states:

“Only one customer of record determined by the CLEC/DLEC partnership can be identified to Qwest. The customer of record is the CLEC/DLEC that is billed for the Line Splitting. The customer of record may designate an authorized agent to perform ordering and/or maintenance and repair functions.”

Qwest believes that the process compliance notice is the appropriate means to provide notice of bringing about compliance and consistency with the PCAT, however, Qwest does understand that Covad is concerned that the process compliance notice will have an undue impact to their operations.  Without waiving any of its arguments or rights, Qwest is willing to revert back to the processes that were in place prior to notification PROD.05.26.04.F.01729.LineLoopSplitLineSharing  being issued.  While Qwest does not agree that this process compliance notification should be a Level 4 CMP change, Qwest will work with Covad and other affected parties to determine the appropriate timeframe for this process compliance implementation. 

Sincerely,

Susie Bliss - Director

Wholesale Services Delivery-Qwest







